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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited 

take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to 

its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss 

howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this 

announcement.

(Incorporated in Bermuda with limited liability)
(Stock Code: 01170)

INSIDE INFORMATION

This announcement is made by Kingmaker Footwear Holdings Limited (the “Company”, 

together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Rules Governing 

the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Listing Rules”) 

and the Inside Information Provisions (as defined in the Listing Rules) under Part XIVA of the 

Securities and Futures Ordinance (Chapter 571 of the Laws of Hong Kong).

Reference is made to the announcements of the Company dated 14 July 2021, 30 July 2021, 

23 August 2021 and 6 October 2021 regarding the temporary production halt at the Group’s 

factory in Binh Duong Province, Vietnam after the report of local COVID-19 cases (the 

“Announcements”). Unless otherwise defined, capitalized terms used herein shall have the 

same meanings as those defined in the Announcements.

Resumption of Partial Production in Vietnam

The Board is pleased to advise the shareholders and potential investors of the Company that, 

after satisfying all reopening conditions imposed by the local authorities, the affected factory 

resumed partial production on 11 October 2021. About 30% of the total number of employees 

at the affected factory have already returned to work, and the Group estimates the factory’s 

workforce will be increasing gradually to over 60% of the full capacity by the end of October.
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The Group has adopted preventive measures that are more stringent than the requirements 

imposed by the local authorities. All employees returning to work must have received at least 

one dose of COVID-19 vaccination and provide negative COVID-19 test results. To ensure the 

ongoing health and safety of the workforce, all employees working at the affected factory will 

be required to undertake two rapid tests per week, in addition to daily temperature checks. 

Should any suspected or confirmed COVID-19 cases be identified, the infected employee will 

be isolated immediately and sent to hospital for treatment.

The Board will continue to monitor the progress of production resumption at the affected 

factory, and update the shareholders and potential investors of the Company as and when 

appropriate.

Shareholders and potential investors of the Company are advised to exercise caution when 

dealing in the shares of the Company.
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